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TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

                             

      
 
For Emergencies please call 999 
 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
The Council met as usual during June and July.   Other meetings were 
also held such as Town and Parish Liaison Committee and ERNLLCA 
District Committee with the Council represented at these through 
either Council members or the Clerk attending. 
 
Various planning applications were discussed and all planning 
applications discussed at the PC meetings are available to view on the 
NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  You just go to the Planning 
Applications, agree the terms and conditions and then you can input 
the planning application reference number or the address and it will 
bring up the documents for you to view. 
 
Ongoing improvement works to facilities continue with replacement 
baby s wings for the playground, some additional tables and electrical 
sockets at the village hall and a new suspended ceiling at the Hall to 
continue its refurbishment programme. 
 
The Council is also formalising the arrangements with its allotment site 
and starting a new waiting list for those interested in taking an 
allotment and confirming insurance arrangements for those on the 
site. 
 
Note that there will be no scheduled August meeting for the Summer 
break. 
 
All information is on the PC website at 
     www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the 
right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, im-
prove public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area 
which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that 
we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the police should 
consider prioritising, then please speak to your local officers, town, or parish 
councillors or through the One Voice committee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingborough ward 
are:                                                                                            

PC 855 Liam Hopwood liam.hopwood@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                                                                       
PC 847 Andy Cundell andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

PC 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk   

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk 

 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:liam.hopwood@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Immingham Habrough & Stallingborough Report for July 

 

Crime                                                                                                                                            

There were 71crimes recorded for the Immingham, Habrough and 
Stallingborough ward area in April.                                                                                                                              

During the early hours of 8th June, a home on Pinfold Lane 
Stallingborough was broken into by forcing entry through the 
patio doors. Cash was stolen.                                                                                        
A domestic related burglary occurred on 14th June at an address in 
Stallingborough whereby a family relation visited the address and 
stole a bank card. He later tried to use the card to fuel his car but 
the payment was declined as the victim froze the card.  

 

Business & commercial Burglary:                                                                       
During the early hours of 3rd June, a compound within the fire 
station carpark at Stallingborough was broken into. A quad bike 
was stolen.   
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an Agen-

da for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website ap-

proximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 13th September 2023 

All meetings start at 7.30 pm unless advertised otherwise 

No scheduled meeting for August 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

There is not usually a meeting in August . 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of 
these times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please 
leave a message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 

 
Mail—clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 
 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts (Vice) cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Julie Hoyes  cllrjhoyes@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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  Stally Youth Club                
At the Village Hall!  

Every other Friday... check our 

Facebook for further updates. 

7:00pm-9:00pm 

Year 6 and above 

£1.50 entry 

Music, Games, Tuck Shop and a Parent Free 

Couple of Hours!!!! 

 

Contact Lizzie & Dan on 

07545579052  

 

                       

       

            Back in the Village Hall on 8th September 
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Overhanging Trees and Bushes 

Please remember that any trees or bushes or hedges on the 

edge of your property which grow over onto the footpath or 

road etc. may be causing a hazard to those passing by .  If you 

can all please make sure anything which overhangs your 

boundaries is cut back to save people having to go out onto 

the road etc. and to allow cars and cyclists to have open 

visibility at junctions and driveways etc. 

Thank you. 
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 Stallingborough Village Hall 

There is an active programme of classes and groups at 

Stallingborough Village Hall: 

Mondays    Metafit and Zumba evening 

Tuesday s   Yoga    morning 

    Slimming World  afternoon/evening 

Wednesdays  Over 50’s social club morning 

Thursdays   Sewing Group  afternoons 

    Art workshops  monthly 

    Cliftons Kids Dance  afternoons 

    WI    first evening of month 

Fridays   Which Craft Group morning/afternoon 

    Youth Club   evening 

Sundays   Dog training   morning 

    AA Group   evening 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 for further information on the above 

clubs—some meet only once a month or once a fortnight so please check 

with us. We also have Parish Council and Shaping up Stallingborough 

Meetings taking place each month. 

THE HALL AND BAR ARE AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRINGS ON 

SATURDAYS AND SUNDAY AFTERNOONS  - PLEASE CALL US OR EMAIL US 

AT clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com TO BOOK. 

THERE ARE SPECIAL DISCOUNTED RATES FOR LONGER TERM HIRINGS 

AND STALLINGBOROUGH RESIDENTS. 
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AFTER 

Shaping Up Stallingborough 

Before After 

FB: Shaping Up Stallingborough 

Email: jmhoyes@icloud.com 
*Don’t forget to follow us on FB and Instagram for updates and 

future events* 
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BEWARE COLD CALLERS: 

There have been a number of reports of ‘cold callers’ in 

the Village.  Cold calling is not lawful for traders/sellers 

and anyone seeing or hearing anyone at the door who 

might be a cold caller, you should either ignore them and/

or call the police and inform them and ask for assistance. 

If you have a thank you to someone you would like 

to share, an interesting article, or an event your 

group is putting on, then please send us details so 

we can put it in the next Newsletter. 

We try and make the Newsletter informative and 

interesting to read and you may have something 

you would like to share with the rest of the Village. 

If so please call us on 07494 577661 or email it over 

to us at  

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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Fault Reporting 

Any street lights not working, any pot holes etc. can all be 

reported directly to NELC via an app for your phones or via its 

Website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  Just go to Report It on the 

homepage and follow the links.  You will get a Customer 

Reference Number which will allow you to follow up the report. 

To advertise here please 

contact us : 

07494 577661 

Or email us at 

clerk@stallingboroughparish

council.com 
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AFTER 

VILLAGE HALL IMPROVEMENT WORKS 

The Parish Council continues its improvement works to the 

Village Hall and has now ordered new ceiling tiles for the 

suspended ceiling which hopefully will be fitted during early 

August 2023. 

There will also be some extra electrical sockets fitted and the 

Parish Council has also ordered some extra new tables for the 

Hall. 

The internet provision has continued to be an issue but 

hopefully that will soon be resolved and the Council is looking 

to have Virgin Media installed in the Hall if service provision 

allows. 

All of these works are part of a rolling programme of updating 

and improving the Hall facilities for its user groups and 

residents wanting to use the Hall for private events etc. 

See page 5 of this Newsletter for further details on what is 

going on at the Hall and how to book it for  your own event. 

Village Hall 

Booking No. 

07494 577661 
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Hello Everyone, 

 

At the time of writing, our President Jenny is enjoying her well

-deserved summer holiday so I hope this report is up to her 

high standards! 

 

Our June meeting was a visit by Holistic Healer Emma Bailey of 

Great Oak Therapies who demonstrated the Bowen Technique 

on some of our members.  This is a physical therapy which 

uses a gentle rolling action applied at very precise points on 

the body.  Emma also explained that Canine Bowen holistic 

therapy can be beneficial for dogs.  Members then enjoyed a 

sound bath where Emma sounded gongs to aid relaxation. 

 

In July, Alan from Special Edition Chocolates entertained us 

with a very interesting talk about ‘all things chocolate’.  He 

explained how ripe cocoa pods are harvested by hand before 

being fermented and dried.  He talked about the history of 

chocolate and how it is made.  We all enjoyed tasting the 

numerous flavours Alan had brought with him and many 

packets were purchased by members . 

We have two visits planned for July.  Our biennial summer 

outing is to Doddington Hall near Lincoln on Wednesday 12 

July and on Thursday 20 July we are going on a guided tour of 

the last remaining ‘Tin Bungalow’ in Immingham.  My own 

grandparents lived in one in Immingham so it will evoke many 

memories. 

 

Forthcoming meetings include our Summer Supper on 3 

August where we will enjoy a buffet, drinks and a good natter!  

On 7 September Dr Nicola Crewe from Lincoln University  
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward 

  
  
 

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Georgia Astbury 
34A Heneage Road, Grimsby 
Tel—07307-223033 
 



16 

Unfortunately, Giant Hogweed plants have established them-

selves in Stallingborough this summer. 

Contact with  these plants can  cause long lasting skin lesions 

to people and pets alike. 

 The plants are characterised by their height, up to 3 metres, 

their distinctive thickened purple stems and the “umbrella” 

floral array. 

These specimens were photographed along the path to the 

Healing Pond. 

 If you anything that  looks like this, give them a wide berth. 

HAZARDOUS PLANTS 
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WI continued….. 

is visiting to talk about ‘DNA and Forensics’ and on 5 October, Annette 

from Age UK will be giving details of the work they undertake. 

 

Date for your diaries – on Thursday 19 October we are holding our an-

nual Harvest Supper and entertainment will be provided by Riverside 

Brass Band.  Tickets will be available at £10.00 each, which will include 

refreshments.  Everyone is welcome to come along and join us so look 

out for further details nearer the time. 

 

We meet at 7.30 pm on the first Thursday of every month (except Janu-

ary and May) in Stallingborough Village Hall.  Ladies are always wel-

come to come along to see what the WI is about and please feel free to 

contact Mrs Jenny Short on 01472 882136 if you would like further in-

formation. 

 

Best Wishes 

 

Christine Cross 

The next issue will be for October/November 2023—

articles and items in to us by Friday 8th September 

2023 please and no later, so we can include them in 

the next edition: 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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Advertise your class or group 

or special event with us here. 

Just email it over to us at  

clerk@stallingboroughparishc

ouncil.com 

Or call us on 

07494 577661 
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CHURCH NEWS –  

ST PETER AND ST PAUL,  

STALLINGBOROUGH 

Slowly things are starting to happen at St Peter and St Paul’s 
church Stallingborough. 

We are hoping to have a few services this year including a 
Harvest Festival in October and a Christmas service .  

We had a christening on Sunday 11th June which was well 
attended it was so nice to see the Church full and an organist 
playing the organ. We also have a funeral soon.  

We are hoping to have a coffee morning, perhaps in 
September to raise money so we can build a toilet in the 
church. This would mean the church could be used by the 
school children and perhaps we could hold a musical evening. 
We would be grateful for any help with our fund raising.  

We welcome enquiries about baptisms, weddings and 
funerals. 
Although we do not have regular services at our Church we 
are part of the Woldsgateway Group of 
Churches and services are held every 
Sunday at either Keelby ,Laceby and 
Healing everyone is welcome. 

 
Contacts for the Church :- 

Marion Moorcroft.     Tel. 01472 885072 

Norman Coffey            Tel. 01472 280587 
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Produce Show 

September 2nd 2023 

Stallingborough Village Hall 

We will once again be holding a Village Produce Show in the Village Hall 

on Saturday 2nd September 2023. 

We are including classes for Handicraft, Craft and Photography sections 

which will give you time to prepare your entries. 

We had quite a lot of entries last year in most classes except for the 

vegetable section, which was a bit disappointing.  This was mainly due to 

the dry weather, so this year should be better. 

We have added a few new classes, so hopefully there will be a class for 

everyone to enter something. 

 

Handicraft 

An item in cross stitch 

An embroidered item (not cross stitch) 

A hand knitted item 

A crocheted item 

An item Hand or Machine sewn 

Any other handicraft not included in the above classes. 

 

(continued over….) 
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Craft 

A piece of art (any medium) 

Something new from something old 

Any other craft 

 

Photography 

An animal, insect or bird 

A celebration 

A holiday snap 

In the garden 

A photograph (any subject) not exceeding 10 x 8 in/26x20 cms 

 

The schedule will be delivered to every house in the village in 

early August. 

Please support us and make it the best show ever. 

 

Marion Moorcroft 


